File Copy - UFO'L

1 0 JAN 1961

Lt. Colonel Lawrence J. Tacker
Office of Information
United States Air Force
Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Colonel Tacker:

It was very thoughtful of you to send me the inscribed copy of your new book on flying saucers. I certainly agree with the pious hope that publication of this book will do much to clear up the confusion about UFO's. I read about half the book last night and found it extremely interesting and well presented. Unfortunately, there seems to be a fair sized "lunatic fringe" that will never be really convinced of Air Force objectiveness and forthrightness on this subject. In any case, I hope that the book will be a huge success.

Again, many thanks for sending it to me. Kindest personal regards.

niles G. Sinona

Philip G. Strong

Brigadier General (Ref'a)

OSI/OADERGStrong:lh (10 Jan 61) 3758

Z - Addressee

2 - DAD/C

133

Lt. Colonel Lawrence J. Tacker
Office of Information
United States Air Force
Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Colonel Tacker:

It was very thoughtful of you to send me the inscribed copy of your new book on flying saucers. I certainly agree with the pious hope that publication of this book will do much to clear up the confusion about UFO's. I read about half the book last night and found it extremely interesting and well presented. Unfortunately, there seems to be a fair sized 'lunatic fringe" that will never be really convinced of Air Force objectiveness and forthrightness on this subject. In any case, I hope that the book will be a huge success.

Again, many thanks for sending it to me. Kindest personal regards.

Sincerely,

Philip G. Strong

Brigadier General (Ref'd)

OSI/OAD AGStrong: th (10 Jan 61) 3758

| 2 - Addressee

2 - DAD/C

B

166